
REGULAR COLBURN TOWN MEETING 

Monday, March 9, 2020           

 

 

The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @ _6:00pm___ 

Present:     Clerk:  Horacek   Supervisor:  Gold   Supervisor:  Horacek    Treasurer: Holmes 

Absent: Chairmen Sigourney 

 

The minutes of the last meeting were read.  A motion was made by Supervisor     Gold     to accept the 

minutes as read 2nd by Supervisor Horacek         Motion Carried 

Department Reports 

               Treasurer Report:  Checking:  $1,007.88; 1st Savings: $3,153.31; 2nd Equipment Savings: $87,100.73; 

 Fire Equipment Savings: $4,384.19; Tax Collection Saving: $83,932.80 

 Motion by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the treasures report.   Motion 

Carried 

 

Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $6,830.65 

A motion   was made by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list as 

submitted and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Highway:  

Terry: Plowed all town roads several times. Took truck in for recall repairs. Power washed the 

truck. 

 

Wayne: Plowed town hall. Winged back a couple of roads 

               

Fire District: They had several close meetings. There was also a public meeting; 16 firefighters are 

doing training the Department has to pay for the books. Treasure Holmes says she was doing research 

on MSTC's website she stated that you can search to see what kind of training they are certified for. 

Once the firefighters have finished the training on being able to drive the fire trucks, they will still have 

to wait for a Chief to show up in order to do anything on the scene of a fire. The fire district president, 

Steve Meyer has stepped down from his position. 

 

Supervisor Horacek made a motion to have the Coloma Fire Chief run the Hancock Fire Department.  

2nd by Supervisor Gold. If it is not done this way the town will be looking for a new fire department.     

Motion Carried 

 

 Drainage Board:  None 

 

 Old Business: The clerk presented the letter from Adams County Planning & Zoning.  
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New Business:  April 7th Elections; April 27th Town Audit; April 21st Regular town meeting followed by 

the annual meeting. 

 

  Good of the Order: Mary Goldbeck asked about the culvert on 6th Ave Supervisor Horacek stated that 

6th Ave will be having work done this coming year and they will be wedging the road and will also replace all 

the culverts. 

It was also asked about the 5th Ave bridge Supervisor Gold stated they found a company out of Minnesota to 

make the repairs needed by putting a layover on the bridge.   

 

Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor Gold 

 

The next town board meeting will be held on April 21, 2020                     Terri Horacek     Clerk/Treasurer 


